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     The Parish Magazine of                       
                   St Peter’s with All Saints’ 

Welcome to the May 2006 issue of the 
Berkhamsted review 
 

This month we record, amongst other 
activities, the visit of our ringers to 
Rutland and our Parish Pilgrimage to 
Walsingham.  Doing things together is 
one of life's great joys. The experiences 
we share create the memories that we 
most cherish. Most of the content of the 
review, this month and every month, is 
either promoting or recording events in 
which some, or many, of our readers 
share. It may be the celebration of one of 
the great festivals of the Church and this 
month we reflect on Easter; or it may be 
one of the annual fund-raising events that 
the review promotes - this month it's the 
Berkhamsted Walk, next month will be 
the Petertide Fair, and in September, the 
Historic Churches Bike Ride (see Notes 
& Notices for last year's result). It is 
perhaps the annual events that have a 
particularly special meaning for us. We 
no longer sense the natural seasons of the 
year with quite the same intensity of joy 
or anxiety that our ancestors felt in the 
past. Our year is marked out in different 
ways, but we still need that sense of 
continuity that comes from sharing in the 
events that mark its regular passage. 
                                       

 Christopher Green 
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Happy Easter! We 
continue to say that 
u n t i l  W h i t s u n 
because, as the 
greatest Festival of 
the Christian year, 
Easter deserves the 
longest party. My 
bishop in Sheffield, 
Jack Nicholls used 
to say that the best 
recipe for living the 

Christian faith is prayer and parties and 
Easter is probably the most important time 
to remember that. In church we try to 
remember that the party lasts until 
Pentecost – which means fifty (for the fifty 
days of the Easter party) and is the ancient 
name for Whitsunday, when we celebrate 
the giving of the Holy Spirit to the first 
Christians – the Holy Spirit in whose 
presence and power we pray and know that 
God is with us in all that we do. 
 

Different Christian traditions understand 
the role of the Holy Spirit in our daily lives 
differently. One gift of the Spirit is healing, 
which doesn’t always mean miraculous 
cures (though sometimes it does, just as in 
some traditions the prayers of the saints are 
also invoked to bring healing and that 
healing is taken as a sign of their 
sainthood). But the Spirit gives healing in 
the sense of wholeness – spiritual, 
psychological and physical – in response to 
prayer and this may involve many of the 
gifts which the New Testament associates 
with the Holy Spirit, which include peace, 
something we all need. 
 

There is a Healing Service at St Peter’s on 
the first Monday of most months at 8:00pm 
at which Holy Communion is also available 
(in bank holiday months it is sometimes on 
the second Monday, as in May: It is always 
advertised in this review). It has been 
celebrated for many years in many different 

forms. I have experience of this kind of 
service from several other parishes, both 
in the UK and Australia, and I commend 
it to anyone who seeks peace, reassurance 
or wholeness in fellowship with other 
Christians. It is a quiet, meditative service 
to which, of course, all are welcome. 
 

We also pray for others in the course of 
the service, as we do at all our daily 
services and always welcome requests for 
prayer, which may be placed on the board 
in either of the churches or given directly 
to the clergy, wardens or parish office. 
Praying for others and visiting them, 
especially the sick, is one of the longest 
standing Christian ministries in which we 
can all take part. We have a list of people 
who receive Holy Communion at home or 
in residential homes and we are happy to 
know of others who might welcome a 
visit, including a visit with the Sacrament. 
 

I mention these things because they are 
part of the regular pattern of life in our 
parish and because they are an expression 
of our thanks and praise for the 
resurrection of Jesus at Easter – part of 
the party, if you like, in which we want 
everyone to join. It can be a literal party, 
like the special Easter feast of Lamb 
roasted on a spit which our Greek 
Orthodox brothers and sisters share. It 
can be represented by lavish chocolate 
eggs or (preferably!) champagne: the cork 
bursting out of the bottle is the perfect 
Easter sound to my mind, suggesting the 
resurrection itself in its exuberance. But it 
can also be a daily joy in the lives of 
Christians and we all need that, always 
helpfully reinforced by prayer and 
fellowship and knowing the presence 
with us of God’s Holy Spirit when things 
don’t seem to go so well. 
 
Whatever form it takes for you, I hope it 
is a great party.                                      � 
 
 

A Party to 
Remember 

 
Father Michael 
Bowie reflects on 

the Church’s 
greatest festival 

                review leader     
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Sarah Davey 
MSTAT, RCST 

 

Teacher of the 
Alexander 
Technique 

 

Cranio Sacral 
Therapist 

 
Tel: (01442) 250712 

email: 
sadalli@globalnet.co.uk  

 BOOKS PURCHASED 
 

HARDBACK BOOKS 
WANTED OLD OR NEW 

LARGE OR SMALL 
AMOUNTS 

 HOUSE CLEARANCE 
DISCRETION ASSURED  

PROMPT PAYMENT 

D J PROCTOR 

01442 862036 

 

 

   

 ajw 
gardening 

building works 
plumbing 
carpentry 
electrical 

decorating 

Friendly, efficient service  -  over 30 years experience in property 

home services  
ANDREW WRIGHT 
 
01442 862681 
 
(answerphone 
available) 

Carolina Bowie BA 
 PIANO LESSONS 

All ages welcome 
 

Phone 864194 or 
077 888 27111 
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M o t h e r s  U n i o n 
workers are drawn 
from their local 
dioceses and speak the 
language, understand 
the cultures and 
customs and have first 
hand experience of the 
p r o b l e m s  t h e i r 
neighbours face. They 
give vital leadership in 

their 
 c o m m u n i t i e s 
enabling and 
d e v e l o p i n g 
people to help 
themselves. She 

said, as many have found, that if God 
calls he will also show the way and God 
empowers those he chooses. Trisha also 
told the story of Jairus’s daughter to 
illustrate the point that God does not 
distinguish between rich and poor  and 
finally Jonah’s story to show what 
happens if you try to run from God. 
 
Then a representative from each branch 
took up a bucket of love containing a 
donation that the branch had raised to 
help the Mothers Union workers. 
 
During the Eucharist, the Abbey Girls 
choir sang. Their beautiful pure voices 
lifted the service to a high and by the 
time we concluded with To God be the 
glory, great things He has done, the 
atmosphere was truly electric. 
 
I have been to a few Deanery and 
Diocesan services and it never ceases to 
amaze me how a bunch of such ordinary 
women (and a few men), can have such 
an effect when we meet together. I 
always come away feeling re-committed 
to the aims of the Mothers Union. We are 
ordinary people, leading ordinary lives, 
who mostly don’t get a second look, but 
together we make a difference!      � 
 
 
 

S aturday 25th March was 
Lady Day and having 

booked that day off work 
months in advance, I was 
privileged to be able to 
attend the Mothers Union 
Diocesan Service at St 
Albans Abbey. 
 
A coach had been arranged 
for our local branches, and I 
was waiting at the 
bus stop when the 
coach sailed past with 
the panic-stricken 
face of the Deanery 
Chaplain looking at 
me from the front seat as she realised I was 
in the wrong place. 
 
As she realised, so did I and I dashed along 
to St Peter's where the rest of the party were 
waiting, proving to my delight, not to 
mention astonishment, that I can still run for 
a bus. 
 
We arrived at the Abbey at about 10:30. The 
church was already half full and the service 
wasn’t due to start until 11 o’clock. The 
Abbey fell silent as the service began with 
the hymn All my hope on God is founded, 
sung while the clergy and choir processed 
round the church followed by over seventy 
Mothers Union banners. It was a wonderful 
sight. 
 
Our world-wide president Trish Heywood 
was preaching at the service. In her talk she 
told us that there were three and a half 
million members in seventy-six countries 
round the world, and in many places they 
too would be celebrating Lady Day. The 
theme of the service and indeed for the 
Mothers Union for this year is Answering 
God’s Call. Trish talked about how three 
hundred Mothers Union workers throughout 
the world were doing this by helping those 
who are suffering whether from lack of 
food, war, natural disaster, or drought. 

TOGETHER WE 
MAKE A 

DIFFERENCE 

 Linda Bisset finds inspiration at 
the Abbey 
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154 High Street
Berkhamsted

Herts  HP4 3AT
Estate Agents

Tel: (01442) 862533
Fax: (01442) 384601

Surveyors
Tel: (01442) 864713
Fax: (01442) 862405

www.aitchisons.co.uk

Paul’s  
Plumbing 
Services 

 

NO JOB TOO SMALL  
… 

FREE ESTIMATES 
…  

LOCAL TRADESMAN

 
Tel: 01442  825850 
Mbl: 07811 186381 

 

 

    
ORIENTAL 
RUG SHOP 

10 Castle Street, Berkhamsted 
Phone: 01442 866287 

� Excellent selection in  
       stock, contemporary and  
       classical 
 

� Specialist cleaning and  
        repair 
 

� Open Friday and Saturday  
       10am--6pm or by    
        appointment 

 

 
 

 
Shop open/orders taken 

 7 days a week 
 

102 High St, Berkhamsted 
 

Freephone 

 0800 977 4071 
 

www.hearts-and-flowers.com 

Will Kimberley

01442 255784

�

�

�

�

�

�

Grass cutting
Hedge trimming
Patios cleaned
Gutters cleared
All cuttings and 
clippings removed
References available

Why not phone
for a quote?
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houses but nowadays we 
don’t have a gap there 
any longer, we put in 
soffit meshes or other 
barriers, and ventilation 
is secured through grills. 
The walls of big modern 
office blocks present a 
bare cliff face to Swifts 
with no nooks or 
crannies to get a grip on, 

let alone holes big enough to make a nest. 
 
If we are to prevent the complete collapse 
of the Swift population in this country we 
urgently need to devise ways of retaining 
the Swift nests that we have and ways of 
making new and refurbished buildings 
habitable for them. It is already illegal to 
destroy an occupied Swift’s nest when, for 
example, re-roofing a building (although 
there is, apparently, no record of any 
prosecution ever taking place) but 
unoccupied nests are not protected. The 
Swiss are way ahead of us in the protection 
of Swifts, which have been protected there 
since 1929.  Before repairing or altering a 
house the owner has to agree a Swift 
protection action plan with the Canton. 
 
But we can do our bit in this country 
without the need to involve officialdom. 
We can leave space for them in our eaves 
when we repair our roofs or we can put nest 
boxes into the brickwork of our buildings.  
Swift nest boxes can be made from bricks 
or stones with holes in them that can be 
made part of the fabric of a wall. 
 
There should be lots of houses and 
buildings in Berkhamsted that would be 
suitable guest homes for Swifts. If you 
would like to know more about Swifts and 
what you can do to help them survive and 
how to encourage them to nest in and 
around your own home, you can find more 
information on the web-site:  
www.london-swifts.org.uk.                      � 
                         
 

T he Swift is a bird 
that can be easily 

recognised by the clean 
sweep of its wings and 
also by the two-tone 
scream which is its 
characteristic song.  In 
fact the bird song is not 
two-tone but only sounds 
that way.  A male bird 
will call a female with its 
own single tone screech and the female 
immediately responds with a screech on a 
different tone.  The female follows the male 
so closely that it sounds as if they are the 
same bird . 
 
The Swift is a migrating bird that spends a 
lot of its time flying to and from Central 
and Southern Africa, and we can only see it 
for about three months in the Summer 
when it breeds here. But we are seeing 
fewer and fewer of them. Since 1994 their 
number has declined by about a third in 
England and nearly two thirds in Scotland. 
Although at one time Swifts nested in trees 
(old Woodpecker holes were a favourite 
domicile) they have now become 
completely adapted to urban life and they 
breed under the eaves of houses or in small 
holes in walls – they need a 3cm gap. With 
this species of bird at least, then, one would 
have thought that the growing spread of 
brick and concrete across the countryside 
would actually be advantageous to their 
survival. But this is not so. 
 
The problem for Swifts is not that there are 
too many buildings being built but that the 
new buildings are unfriendly to Swifts – 
they are the wrong sort of buildings. Swifts 
are very fond of the kind of low cost 
housing that was built a half a century or 
more ago, but modern architectural design, 
modern building regulations and the use of 
clever modern materials are all unhelpful to 
the Swift’s nest building habits. Swifts like, 
for example, to nest under the eaves of 

Unfriendly Buildings 
 

Nesting problems for the swift.  
Ian Reay explains 
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Unit 1, Canalside 
Northbridge Road, 
BERKHAMSTED 
HP4 1EG 
01442 863959 

 

 

COMMUNITY 
MARKET     
  
  Berkhamsted  
Old Town Hall 

 
First Saturday each month 

9:00am – 12:30pm 
 

Next markets: 
6th May 
3rd June 

 Stalls £8   tel 866992 

 

HIRE OF HALLS 
 

To book a Parish Hall 
please contact  

 

Jean Green 
(878227) 

for St Peter's  
Court House  

 

Jenny Ginn 
(866476) 

for All Saints' 

ESTATE AGENTS 
 

124 High Street 
Berkhamsted 
Hertfordshire  

HP4 3AT   
 

Tel: 01442 870444 
Fax: 01442 870404 

ALB 
DECORATING 

SERVICE 
All interior and 

exterior painting 
Any DIY jobs 

No job too small 
Special rates for 

OAP`s 
Free estimates 

Tel:01442 870957 
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well matched by the 
modern additions.  
Airmen who served 
at the nearby 
airbase, closed in 
1 9 9 8 ,  a r e 
commemorated in 
stained glass, in 
t h e i r  c o l o u r s 

mounted nearby, in the churchyard, and in 
the installation of a new frame for the bells 
after they had been silent for 40 years.  
Some of the figures carved on the roof 
beams of the nave show a little of the red 
and blue with which they had been 
decorated.  The roof over the chancel was 
obviously of more recent date and design: 
how frustrating that there seemed to be no 
account of the hoop-shaped beams and side 
supports.  Oh, I nearly forgot the jam tarts: 
48 foil cases held the candles above our 
heads! 
 

There were secular elements in our tour.  
We lunched at a coaching house important 
since the 15th century.  Part of the 
Gunpowder Plot may well have been 
hatched in the Hall adjacent to our final 
tower.  And no-one could miss the 
spectacular Welland Viaduct – 82 arches of 
40 foot span and averaging 57 feet in 
height.  (You have to excuse the fact that 
they built to imperial measurements in 
1876-8.)  If the bricks used in its 
construction were laid to form a path 5ft 
wide, you could walk on it from London to 
York.  A Victorian reminder that we were in 
hunting country. Many of the navvies who 
worked on the viaduct kept lurchers – and 
frequently fell foul of local gamekeepers! 
 

Yes, we enjoyed our ringing too, taking 
particular satisfaction in ringing Rutland 
Surprise Major in both the county town and 
again at Uppingham.  Newly qualified – 
and wearing a badge to prove it! – Margaret 
joined a band of over 60s to ring a touch of 
Grandsire.  As the day drew to its close and 
having said there were to be no speeches, 
Margaret merely made a few impromptu 
remarks over dinner.  She caught the 
essence of our day out in her honour – 
ringing means people – for we all enjoyed 
friendly support in the challenges of 
bellringing and appreciated each other’s 
company as we wined and dined.             � 

W hile Berkhamsted 
failed to dodge April 

showers on 1st April, a band 
of miscellaneous ringers 
revelled in the spring 
sunshine and blustery 
breezes of Rutland.  The 
miscellany had two things 
in common: all are 
Berkhamsted ringers (except that a few have 
moved away and now ring at other towers); 
and all thought that a Burbidge birthday was 
something to ring about. 
 

Our ringing delighted at least one resident of 
Cottesmore, the first tower we visited; we 
were treated to the sound of a glorious organ 
at Oakham; we probably disturbed the beauty 
sleep of the bats at Harringworth; we 
competed with the local choral society 
rehearsing at Uppingham; and we reflected 
upon mediæval skill and brave airmen in the 
peace of North Luffenham. 
 

As one seasoned ringer remarked: “An outing 
gives a purpose to visiting places one might 
otherwise miss.”  Not everyone is a student of 
church architecture, but there are invariably 
interesting corners to be found, and 
intricacies and inspiration of stained glass to 
be admired alongside the care demonstrated 
in flower arrangements and well-kept 
churchyards – any of which might create a 
picture to inspire a photographer.  HMS 
Cottesmore is remembered in St Nicholas’ 
church. Is there a story there akin to the Spirit 
of Berkhamsted lifeboat?  In the church at 
Harringworth, the east window is the village 
memorial to those who died in the First 
World War.  From the ringing gallery at 
Uppingham, we were well placed to admire 
the Ascension Window, apparently not the 
best work of its Lancashire makers, but a fine 
example of late Victorian stained glass 
nonetheless.  We can only hope that the 
evening performance of Haydn’s Imperial 
Nelson Mass went well in spite of our ringing 
clashing – all too literally! – with the 
musicians’ practice time. 
 

The gems to be appreciated in and around the 
church at North Luffenham ranged from a 
mediæval bell to jam tarts!  The third bell in 
their ring of six is known to date from the 
15th century, and three others are dated early 
in the 17th.  How stirring to ring such historic 
bells, and to listen to the warm harmonics so 

RINGING IN 
RUTLAND 
April Foolishness  
or Just Plain Fun? 

Valerie Clark writes 
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INDEPENDENT
CO-EDUCATIONAL
DAY SCHOOL 2½-18

  
Enquiries:

Berkhamsted (01442) 877060

Headteacher   Mrs N Boddam-Whetham

  

NORTHCHURCH SOCIAL CENTRE 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Large and small halls for meetings  
and all social functions 

Kitchen facilities and stage 
 

Enquiries:    01442 863243   
Office hours: 9.00am-11.00am Monday to Friday 

dez rez 
 

desirable residential interiors 
 

complimentary interior design solutions 
made to measure curtains & blinds 

designer fabrics and wallpapers 
custom made furniture 

re-upholstery 
 

0870 8503148  
email: dezrezinteriors@aol.com 

. 
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S pring has arrived at 
Victoria and lots of 

exciting things are 
taking place.  We were 
delighted to hear we 
have received a very substantial grant to 
replace our old Horsa hut, currently the 
nursery, with a new purpose-built building.  
Plans are already being discussed and 
drawn up to make the best possible use of 
this opportunity. 

 
We recently held a meeting on Maths for 
parents showing them ways of helping their 
children at home.  It was led by an LEA /
Maths Consultant and was very well 
received by parents. 
  
Children raised £280 for the Unicef appeal 
in February and the school discos arranged 
by the PTA were very popular.  The 
children also enjoyed a Science based 
theatre production in March. 
 

Music is important at 
the school and we are 
currently looking to 
a c q u i r e  s o m e 
metronomes to use 

with the children.  Please let the school 
office (01442 865781) know if you have 
one surplus to your requirements and we 
will be grateful for it. 
 
The school has recently been accredited as 
a self evaluative school by Herts LEA after 
a stringent assessment day. We are very 
pleased to have achieved this accreditation.  
We have also submitted our application to 
become a green flag environmentally 
friendly school which is the former Gold 
Eco Award and are currently waiting for 
the assessors to come in so we can show 
them all we have achieved in this area.    � 

 NEWS FROM 
VICTORIA C OF E 

FIRST SCHOOL 

A briefly sunny Palm Sunday procession.  
We were very lucky this year to avoid rain. 
 

photograph: Rowena Pike 
The Easter bunny (aka Carolina Bowie) 
at the Easter Day service at St Peter’s 
 

photograph: Pat Hunt 
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HANDY HOME SERVICES 
 

A friendly professional service,                                        
where no job is too small 

  

Electrical Services , Installation and Repairs  ( Part 
P registered ) – Maintenance Services – Minor 
Interior and Exterior Repairs – Assembly of Flat 

Pack Furniture 
 

Call IAIN BROWN  

01442 384473 – 07850 102319 

(01582) 873822

at S tudham

 

Versatile, Individual, Reliable 
∗ General maintenance 

∗ Bespoke garden 
gates & fencing 

∗ Gardening 

∗ Carpentry 

∗ Drains & guttering 
 

Helpful advice, 
references,  

reasonable rates 

01442 871158 

Paul’s Property 
Services 

  on 822191 or 0796 7019031  

 

 

 

1 cut  £19 
2 cuts £29 
3 cuts £35 
4 cuts £40 

 

  07780 814581 
 

www.petergrimshawhair.com 

Peter  Grimshaw  
Hair 

Haircuts for all the family 
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Why you should advertise in the Berkhamsted review 
 

Do you run a business or provide a service in Berkhamsted, Northchurch or the 
surrounding villages?  If so, the review can deliver your message, monthly, to over 700 
families in this area. Our readership is remarkably steady and well established.  Our pages 
are searched by newcomers to the town, keen to find suppliers near their new homes. Your 
advertisement will complement those of other businesses in the same position as yourself. 
Our readers regard our advertisements as a valuable service for residents of our town and 
parishes. 
To advertise, all you have to do is contact David Woodward at 3 Murray Road, 
Berkhamsted, HP4 1JD on 862723 or woodies@chyverton3.freeserve.co.uk  .  
You will need to decide what size of advertisement you need. 
Look at one of the advertising pages near the front of this issue and you'll see two standard 
sizes.   

Small size £5.50 per issue or large size £11.00 per issue 
 

Or you could have a whole page, a half-page or a quarter-page.   The costs are: 
 

Whole page £50  Half-page £25   Quarter-page £12.50 
 

If you advertise for any 12 consecutive months, we give you a 10% discount. 
You can include any material which will reproduce in black and white.  If you would like 
to send your copy by e-mail or have any technical queries, please contact 

Tony Firshman on 828254 or review@greatberkhamsted.org.uk  
Please send your copy or any changes you want to make to your advertisement by the 
copy date shown each month on page 2 of the review.  I hope to hear from you. 

David Woodward 

The Cowper Society presents 

The Chiltern Chamber Choir 
and The Bridgewater Band 

conductor: Adrian Davis   

Adrian Davis - Intrada 
Michael Hurd - Shepherd’s Calendar 

Elgar - ‘Cello Concerto 
Philippa Schofield ‘cello 

Parry - Blest Pair of Sirens 
 

St Peter’s Church, Berkhamsted 
Saturday 10 June, 2006      7:30pm 

Tickets £12 (£10 concessions)  Young people under 18 free 
from Ottakar’s or Bookthrift, Berkhamsted or any member of the choir 
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RODERICK 
WILSON 

 
Fully qualified 

TREE SURGEON 
and FORESTRY 
CONTRACTOR 

 
Tel: 842716 (eve) 

CHILTERN LANDSCAPING 
Garden design, landscaping and garden service 

including 
Site & garden clearance, block and brick paths, 

patios and walls, rotavating, turfing & lawn 
maintenance, rockeries, ponds and water features 

 

DAVE WATSON 
5 The Mill,  

Tring Road, Wilstone, 
Herts HP23 4FP 

 

tel: 01442 822948 
mbl: 07956 985 365 
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C orals the Bookmakers 
have moved to bigger 

premises on the other side 
of in the High Street and a 
new bookmakers has just 
set up shop in the old 
education place next to the 
HSBC, so gamblers are 
now well provided for in the town. For both 
drinkers and smokers there are a dozen 
places here where they can get what is 
needed for their addictions. But what about 
those of us, and I know quite a few, who 
have little opportunity in Berkhamsted to 
satisfy our particular craving? I refer to 
people hooked on second-hand books. 
 
I am still waiting my call from Sue Lawley 
to take part in Radio 4’s very long-running 
Desert Island Disks. Incidentally, I have 
always listened to this programme from the 
time when it used to be introduced by Roy 
Plumley and the celebrities were told that 
on the island they could have a 
gramophone, eight records and ‘an 
inexhaustible supply of needles’. When 
towards the end of the programme it comes 
to the question ‘In addition to the records, 
which luxury would you want on the 
island’, without hesitation I will ask for a 
large, untidy second-hand bookshop. 
 
New books are all very well: we have at 
least three shops in the town where you can 
handle them, look through them, even buy 
them, and if the book you want is not in 
stock but still in print, they will order it for 
you. You can also get books cheaply on the 
net; but what makes second-hand books 
different is that they have character to them 
that new ones don’t. Each one, because of 
the varied amount of use and wear and tear 
it has had, is unlike any other. Buying them 
is much more hit and miss, and the 
objective is different you buy new books to 
read; second-hand books are to covet and 
gloat over. To be fair there are a few hidden 
away places in Berkhamsted where you 
might find the odd old book that is worth 
acquiring The Home and Colonial has one 
or two, and round behind the Town Hall 

there is a higgledy-
piggledy self-service 
collection. Then next door 
but two to where we live 
in Castle Street is Heritage 
Antiques. If you go into the 
second room on the left in 
that warren there is a 

surprisingly interesting little selection — 
small, but there is no rubbish, and the 
display is changed fairly frequently Quite 
often I nip in there for a quick fix. 
 
The bigger and more organised dealers in 
old books publish catalogues but these 
are more for earnest scholars and serious 
collectors than oddball enthusiasts Much 
of the pleasure to be had from buying old 
books is in the process, which is 
essentially haphazard. Stumbling upon a 
little bookshop in some sleepy market 
town, as you go in the little bell over the 
door tinkles, the owner looks up from 
what he is reading and perhaps nods a 
welcome, then returns to his book more 
often than not you have the place to 
yourself. The arrangement in every 
bookshop is quite unique: they are the 
antithesis of Tescos. You may not find 
anything much worth having, but you 
feel obliged to buy something because of 
the pleasure had from the browsing, and 
just now and again you have the blissful 
experience of finding a real treasure. 
Occasionally I buy a book because I feel 
sorry for it - it is not a rational process. 
So one comes away with another book or 
two to find a home for. After 60 years or 
so of this I have so many books that my 
wife Joan has forbidden any more being 
brought home unless an equivalent 
number are turfed out, for fear that our 
ageing house won’t take the weight. This 
has driven me to resorting to smuggling 
them in, like an alcoholic with bottles of 
whisky. Alcoholics of course can join 
Alcoholics Anonymous. gamblers have 
Gamblers Anonymous and smokers can 
get patches from Boots, but we old book 

CONFESSIONS OF 
AN ADDICT 

John Cook has nowhere to 
turn for a cure 
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Visit to the Holy 
House.  As Fr Michael 
was unable to join us 
until Saturday, Fr 
Martin Wright, who 
w a s  a l s o  o n 
Pilgrimage with his 
new Reigate Parish, 
very kindly led us in 

this brief service.  It was an added bonus to 
see Fr Martin and Geraldine again and 
catch up on their news.  Then, a visit to the 
local hostelry to sample its delights!! 
 
Saturday morning dawned still with a biting 
easterly wind and, after breakfast, Fr 
Martin stoically led us in Stations of the 
Cross which provides an extended 
meditation on the Passion of Christ.  
Although very cold, some pilgrims then 
walked the mile to the Roman Catholic 
Shrine which incorporates the original 
Slipper Chapel and a modern church.  In 
bygone days, pilgrims would have walked 
this mile barefoot having discarded their 
slippers at the so named Slipper Chapel! 
 
During the afternoon, a relatively small 
group braved the elements and enjoyed a 
guided tour of Little Walsingham taking in 
the Court House, the Prison, the Abbey 
grounds resplendent with snowdrops and 

O n a very cold Friday 
in the middle of 

March, fifteen pilgrims 
set out on the Parish’s 
sixth Annual Pilgrimage 
to The Shrine of Our 
Lady of Walsingham.  
Known as England’s 
Nazareth, the original 
Shrine was destroyed in the 16th Century 
and the restored Shrine was opened in 1931 
both based on a replica of the Holy House 
of Nazareth.  The original was built in the 
eleventh century by Lady Richeldis who 
lived in the Manor House at Little 
Walsingham.  She had a vision in which 
Mary appeared to her directing her to build 
a chapel replicating Christ’s home in 
Nazareth in honour of the mystery of the 
Incarnation. 
 
We met in the Lady Chapel at St Peter’s 
Church and, following prayers and a 
blessing for a safe journey led by Fr 
Michael Bowie, we departed from 
Berkhamsted at lunchtime.  Some three 
hours later, we arrived at Little 
Walsingham to join with Fiona and Keith 
Middleditch and some 150 other pilgrims 
from parishes countrywide.  Having settled 
in our rooms and had supper in the very 
well served Refectory, we paid our First 

WALSINGHAM 
PILGRIMAGE 2006 

 Pat Hunt commends a very 
beautiful experience 
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the Parish Church.  This proved very 
worthwhile and brought together a number 
of strands which served to give a much 
better idea of how Walsingham had thrived 
as a centre of pilgrimage during the pre-
Reformation period.   
 
As this year’s visit was during Lent, the 
Saturday evening and Sunday afternoon 
services were very much focused on 
healing and reconciliation.  This included 
the Laying-on of Hands and Sprinkling at 
the Well, both of which provided some 
very thought-provoking and moving 
moments – followed by some light relief 
later on Saturday evening in the local 
hostelry – again!! 
 
It was also uplifting to attend the Parish 
Mass on Sunday morning in the large 
Parish Church of St Mary’s and All Saints’, 
full to capacity, with the Eucharist 
celebrated by some fourteen priests and a 
Bishop! 
 
There is so much one could say about a 
Pilgrimage to Walsingham, not just the 
Shrine and the Holy House but the village 
itself and I can only commend you to join 
us next time and find out for yourself what 
a very beautiful experience it is - and 
always will be.                                         � 

photos: Pat Hunt 
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 Firewood/Logs 
Supply 

 

Consistent supply of 
quality seasoned 

firewood.   
 

Various supply 
quantities and attractive 
practical storage racks 

available.  
 

Delivered and stacked. 
 

Also for Odd Jobs, 
Landscaping, Gardening, 

Bricklaying  
 

Call Sean  
on 01442 875748  

addicts have no where to turn for a cure. I 
did think of giving them up for Lent, but 
six weeks of abstinence from them would 
have been just too much of a penance. 
When it becomes obvious that we have 
accumulated just too many I get a book 
dealer I know who is also a local Farmer 
to come round with his Landrover and 
trailer and take a load away. (He is a 
good chap - Derek Proctor I recommend 
him - he advertises in the review) 
 
The traditional place for second-hand 
books in London is Charing Cross Road, 
but the shops that have survived there 
and in the little streets off it now lamely 
cater for tourists and are expensive, as are 
the specialist bookshops elsewhere in 
Central London. I still occasionally go to 
Bell Street in Marylebone which I used to 
haunt in my lunch hours although only 
two bookshops remain there now. But 
what we do have here and in the 
surrounding towns are the book fairs that 

do the rounds, coming to Berkhamsted on 
a Saturday every two or three months, 
usually to Ashlyns School. I always try 
and go, and rarely come away empty-
handed. On more than one occasion I 
have bought a book of which I 
discovered I already have a copy; and it 
wouldn’t surprise me if somewhere I find 
I have bought a book which a few months 
before I got rid of. 
 
What do I buy? Rarely fiction: often 
works of architectural history, building 
construction, English history generally (It 
is surprising how interesting history 
becomes in one’s twilight years); poetry. 
particularly eccentric anthologies, any 
book with nice pictures in it. Within a 
generation we are told that books will be 
largely out-of-date and absolutely 
everything you need will be easily 
accessible through. cyberspace In the 
meantime is there a cure for us addicts of 
these obsolescent object? Perhaps some 
reader can suggest one; but, come to 
think of it, if there is I am not sure I 
really want to know.                              � 

Í p15  Confessions 
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St Peter’s Church 
 

May Day 
Madrigals  

from the tower 
 

6:15am 1st May 
 

Come and listen  
(from the ground!)  

and then enjoy 
breakfast in  

the Court House 

The Cowper 
Society presents 

Serenata 
St Peter’s Church, 

Berkhamsted 
Sunday 21 May, 2006      

7:15pm 
 

Adrian Davis harpsichord 
Hazel Todd oboe 
Mary Harris ‘cello 

Louise Turner soprano 
 

admission free  
with retiring collection 

 
The Cowper Society  

presents 
 

  

Harry Bagnall - tenor 
Tom Hendon - piano 

 
 The Lady Chapel 

St Peter's Church, Berkhamsted 
 

Sunday 28th May 7:30pm 
 

 Dichterliebe - Schumann 
 & songs by 

Rachmaninov and others 
 

 admission free 
with retiring collection 
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Frank E Sennitt

Ornamental Ironwork
Security Grills

Workshop is at:
Binghams Park Farm

Potten End Hill, Water End
Hemel Hempstead
Herts  HP1 3BN

Tel / fax 01442 262040

Every Saturday
9:30am - 12noon

(except 1st Sat in month)

Out shopping? Need
a break? Come here

for inexpensive
refreshments in a

pleasant atmosphere

 
 

Marlin
Montessori School

Est 33 Years

1 Park View Road
Berkhamsted,

Herts, HP4 3EY

Sessional and Daycare.
Summer Camp.

Age: 3 months to 5 years

Tele: 01923 663875

 

Station Approach 
Berkhamsted 

 

01442 866290 
01923 681103 

Sessional and Daycare 
Summer Camp 

Age: 2 years to 5 years 

 

 
 

MALCOLM JONES & METCALFE  
Funeral Service                                             

 

 
Day and Night Service 

Phone 864548  or Fax  864572  

Funeral Directors 
Private Car Park 
Memorial Consultants 

Private 
Chapels 
Of Rest 

284 High Street, Berkhamsted 
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One subject that has 
been coming up 
recently in the media 
is concerned with the 
issue of what is and 
what isn’t a good role 
model.  The focus of 
the debate has usually 
been the example 
being set by Premier 
League footballers.  

Prominent sportsmen, it is suggested 
should lead exemplary lives and provide an 
example to young people.  Some do, but 
others, whether it is through bending the 
rules of the game, the use of bad language 
directed against referees, or bad behaviour 
off the pitch, are seen as providing a bad 
example.  Whether footballers or even 
celebrities actually do have such influence 
is possibly a more open question, but the 
assumption in the media is that young 
people will copy or see as acceptable the 
bad behaviour they see on the television 
screen. 
 
The New Testament is concerned to 
present the life of Jesus as an example and 
encouragement to those who seek to follow 
him.  The Gospel of John describes how 
Jesus washed his disciples' feet, which was 
an action usually undertaken by a servant.  
This example of humility is taken up by St 
Paul in his letter to the Philippians.  Jesus, 
who was being in very nature with God 
made himself nothing.   St Peter in his 
correspondence remarks that Jesus left us 
“an example” that we might follow.  When 
attacked or ridiculed he did not retaliate 
and when he suffered he made no threats.  
The writers were aware that the various 
churches had to deal with arguments over 
status, clashes of personalities and also 

persecution, but they wanted them to gain 
encouragement and inspiration from the 
example of Jesus in his earthly ministry. 
 
A radio phone-in on behaviour and 
celebrity generally took the line that each 
individual should be free to choose how 
they live and no one can tell another 
person what they should or should not do.  
Christianity reverses all this.  The issue is 
not so much how do the choices I make 
impact on me, but rather how do the 
choices I make impact on others.   We 
may find that in common with the 
churches in the New Testament the 
implications of this can be profound.  Like 
them, we can find encouragement in the 
example of Jesus who did not come to be 
served, but to serve, and to give his life as 
a ransom for many.                               � 
 
 
http://www.stmarysnorthchurch.com 

 
 

     review  
 
 

Role Models 
 

The Revd 
Jonathan 

Gordon writes 
on the example 

of Jesus 

 

SIMPLE LUNCHES 
 

St Mary’s Northchurch 
 

Served in the Parish Room  
 

Every Thursday  
 

12:15 to 1:00pm 
 

Anyone is welcome  
to attend  

Northchurch & Wigginton 
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9 Lower Kings Road,  Berkhamsted, Herts, HP3 2AE          

                        01442 863091              

 Is your computer crashing?  
Is your computer running slow?  
Advice, maintenance, repairs, 

domestic or corporate we can help! 

Computer problems? 

Call anytime 01442 875500  
or 07867 590606 

Email: 
 info@conway-computers.co.uk 

We cover the Berkhamsted,  
Hemel Hempstead and surrounding areas 

Conway Computers  
www.conway-computers.co.uk 
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            review notes&notices 
BERKHAMSTED ANNUAL 

CHILDREN’S SOCIETY 
SPONSORED WALK 
SUNDAY 14TH MAY 

Spring is with us.  The bluebells are 
carpeting the Ashridge woods.  What 
greater opportunity can there be to enjoy 
the Chilterns than an energetic walk or a 
gentle stroll? 
 

Please take part as a walker or helper. If 
you’re not walking, Bryn the dog can raise 
money and walk on your behalf!  Log on 
to www.justgiving.com/brynswalk to add 

to Bryn’s 
sponsorship.  
Bryn could 
decide that 
chasing deer 
is more fun 
t h a n 
walking.  To 
ensure this 
d o e s n ’ t 
h a p p e n , 
Bryn will be 
on a lead 
and his 
p r o g r e s s 
tracked live 

around the 11 mile circuit (http://
www.bryns.org.uk) He’s determined to 
raise the most sponsorship and win a 
valuable prize. Please help him to be top 
dog. 
 

This year the Children’s Society is 
celebrating 125 years of creating change 
for children. Started by the Church of 
England in 1881 as The Waifs and Strays, 
to help children that others preferred to 
ignore.  Today it maintains its Christian 
values of compassion and unconditional 
support for deprived children.  Every child 
matters.   
 

Register at the Court House from 10:00am 
onwards and take part.  Let’s make this 
year’s walk the best ever, and reach out to 
more children in need. 

BERKHAMSTED CASTLE WI 

On 17th April, Joy Lovell, our 
joint president welcomed 
members and guests from 
Ashridge Group 7 to celebrate 
our 17th Birthday at the Court 
House, Berkhamsted. After the 

usual business matters we were highly 
entertained by a six-piece accordian band 
In Accord and when they played We'll 
Meet Again it was very appropriate for our 
party. An appreciation was given by 
Judith Lowther. An excellent tea was 
provided by Sue Bull during which the 
raffle was drawn and the competition 
judged for a napkin ring. 
Next month on 5th May it is our 
Resolutions Meeting at the Court House at 
2:00pm. We welcome visitors and new 
members.  

CHRISTIAN AID 

Coffee Morning on Tuesday 
7th May in the Court House. 
10:00am-12:00 noon.  

All welcome. Cake Stall and Bring & Buy. 

UNITED SERVICE FOR  
CHRISTIAN AID 

 

 
 
 
Sunday May 7th 2006 
Speaker: Emma Kentish 

 

From Christian Aid's  
Oxford Office 

Come and hear about Christian 
aid's work in Central America 
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SPECIALISTS IN 
MADE TO MEASURE CURTAINS 

BLINDS – CARPET – VINYL 
WOOD AND LAMINATE FLOORING 

 

 To arrange a free professional estimating service  
& view a wide range of samples  

in the comfort of your own home, call 
 

FREEPHONE 0800 0850593  

 

To discuss your requirements please telephone 

0845 4508223 
 

~IMPETUS MORTGAGE SOLUTIONS~ 
 

Friendly, Independent, Professional, Mortgage Advice 
 

 FIRST TIME BUYERS 
 

  FIND OUT HOW MUCH YOU CAN BORROW 
                  - YOU MAY BE SURPRISED!!  

  

   Call for an initial FREE, no obligation, consultation on  01442 385931 
  Home visits available.    Our normal fees are £195, payable only on completion. 

 
 Your home may be repossessed if you do not keep up repayments on your mortgage 

 
Impetus Mortgage Solutions is an Appointed Representative of Personal 
Touch Financial Services Limited which is authorised and regulated by 
the Financial Services Authority 

 

LANDSCAPES 

Qualified Plantsman 
Garden Construction 
Planting     Aftercare 

4 Kingsley Walk, 
Tring, HP23 5DN           

Tel: 826628 

DAVID GIDDINGS 

 

Berkhamsted Carpet 
Cleaning Ltd 

 

Carpets, oriental rugs, 
upholstery 

 

Domestic and commercial 
professional, good value fully 

insured 
 

01442 876622 
0788 405 8795 

 
PO Box 903 Berkhamsted, 

Herts HP4 3ZQ 



25 

 

BEDS & HERTS HISTORIC 
CHURCHES TRUST 

As at 31st March the total raised by the 
Trust's 2005 Annual Sponsored Bike Ride 
stood at £88,134 - nearly a new record 
despite the stormy weather on the day of 
the ride last September. Half this money 
goes to the churches designated by the 
riders and walkers taking part; the other 
half comes to the Trust and is used to 
provide grants towards the cost of repair 
and restoration in the churches and chapels 
of Bedfordshire and Hertfordshire. Riders 
and walkers from the six churches of the 
Berkhamsted Team Ministry raised a total 
of £4191.46. 
This year's Ride is on Saturday 9th 
September when there will be over 600 
churches and chapels to visit across the 
two counties.   

            review notes&notices 

TUESDAY CLUB 
At our meeting on 4th April we welcomed 
Mr John Wooley who spoke about the 
Great Train Robbery (1963). At the time 
he was a young village policeman who, 
with his sergeant, discovered the robbers 
hideout at Letherslade Farm. He re-
enacted this so superbly that although the 
subject was serious we were often 
chuckling. It was interesting to hear how 
most of the robbers were arrested and how 
many had re-offended following 
completion of their sentences.     

FRIENDS OF ASHRIDGE 

Tuesday 2nd May - Walks & Talks: The 
Woods at Bluebell Time. 7:00pm 
Ashridge Visitor Centre (851227 for 
details) 
Thursday 4th May - Gentle Stroll,  
2:30pm Monument Green (851227 for 
details) 
Sunday 14th May - Spring Plant Fair 
11:00am-4:00pm Monument Green 
(865821) 
Sunday 21st May - Walks & Talks: 
Birdlife in Spring. 6:00am Steps Hill Car 
Park. 

OXFAM 22ND  
CHILDREN’S WEAR EVENT 

It’s all happening on May 3rd at the Civic 
Centre, Berkhamsted, 9:00 -11:30am. 
Children’s clothes for spring and summer 
at bargain prices - for babies to teens, for 
girls and boys.  Books, toys and baby 
equipment add to the shopping 
opportunity. 
Your help as a donor, purchaser, or helper 
will be welcome. Call in to the High Street 
shop to let us know what you can offer.  If 
you’re reading this after the event, call 
into the shop any way.  There will, as 
always, be a huge range of children’s 
clothing, and other bargains. 
It’s all about 
 MAKINGPOVERTYHISTORY.  Your 
purchases, and donations, enable Oxfam to 
provide life-saving water supplies to 
drought stricken countries. Please come, 
and help those so much less fortunate than 
ourselves. 

BERKHAMSTED CHORAL SOCIETY 
The BCS 75th anniversary celebrations 
continue with a concert version of 
Gershwin's opera Porgy & Bess at the 
Wycombe Swan at 7:30pm on 10th June. 
Supporting programme includes works by 
Mozart and Vaughan Williams and three 
songs commissioned from Jacques Cohen 
by BCS to commemorate their 75th 
anniversary. Tickets £16.50, £12.50 and 
£8.00 from ticket office (01494 512000) 
or online <www.wycombeswan.co.uk>   
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Grandiose Garden 

 

www.grandiose-garden.com 

 

Statues, ornaments,         
fountains & architecture  

 

Bronze, marble and iron 
 

Life-size and distinct 
 

01869 329932 
         

info@grandiose-garden.com 
 



27 

 

                            review letters 
The proposed closure of the Planetarium 

 

 
 

 I was profoundly sorry to hear recently that it is proposed to close the Planetarium in 
London. Many years ago, when my two daughters were quite small, we were spending a 
few days with my parents in London - having a post-Christmas break before school began 
again and we took the children to the Planetarium. I remember entering the darkened 
theatre and sitting in chairs that allowed us to lean right back. Then, miraculously, the 
ceiling opened revealing the night sky as it would have appeared at the time of the birth of 
Our Lord. I have never forgotten the experience. I rest my case.               Muriel Lander 

J S Bach B Minor Mass on Palm Sunday 
 

The Chiltern Chamber Choir with the Madrid Bach Choir and an excellent orchestra gave 
an inspired performance of this great work under the baton of Adrian Davis.  St Peter’s 
organist Jonathan Lee ably played two instruments.  His acrobatic switches between 
chamber organ and  harpsichord were remarkable.   
 

photo - Rowena Pike 
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St Peter’s 8:00am Eucharist 
         9:30am Sung Eucharist 
         6:00pm Evensong 

 
SUN 

All Saints’ 7th        10:00am Sung Eucharist – Anglican led 
  14th        8:00am 

         10:00am  
Holy Communion – Methodist led  
Morning Worship + Holy Baptism – Methodist led 

  21st   10:00am Sung Eucharist – Anglican led 

  28th   10:00am Morning Worship – Anglican led 
 

All services at St Peter’s unless otherwise indicated   MP = Morning Prayer    EP = Evening Prayer 
MON MP  8:45am EP 5:00pm Eucharist 9:15am 
TUE MP  8:45am EP 5:00pm Eucharist 9:30am All Saints’ 
WED MP  8:45am EP 5:00pm Eucharist 8:00am 
THU  EP 5:00pm Eucharist 11:00am (Fr Michael’s day off) 
FRI MP  8:45am EP 5:00pm both churches Eucharist 9:15am 
SAT MP  8:45am both churches EP 5:00pm Eucharist 9:15am 

t 1st Sun SUNDAYS TOGETHER LUNCH    12:30pm                                                     Court House 
  For anyone on their own on a Sunday.                              Contact: Joan Morris (863780)  

 3rd Mon GRIEF & LOSS SUPPORT VISITORS GROUP  7:45pm                                Court House  
 Contact June Haile (873087), Thelma Harris (865785) or Ruth Treves Brown (863268) 

 Tue HILLSIDE GROUP:   8:00pm at 22 Upper Hall Park for bible study. 
                                                                             Contacts:  Rob & Julie Wakely (875504) 

 Tue CHUCKLES PARENT & TODDLER GROUP::  10:00-11:30am  All Saints’ Church Hall     
             Song Time or Short service as announced.                         Jenny Wells (870981) 

 Tue ST PETER’S CHOIR  Children             5:15 to 6:15pm                                         St Peter’s 
                                                     Contact: Adrian Davis (864722) or Jean Wild (866859) 

 1st Tue TUESDAY CLUB  8:15pm  A lively women’s group with guest speaker            Court House 
                  Contact chairman Val Atkinson (866792)  or secretary Joan Gregory (864829) 

 3rd Tue MOTHERS’ UNION: meets in members’ houses at 8:00pm.         
     Non-members always welcome.                                  Contact: Kathie Lally (863526) 

 4rd Tues MOTHERS’ UNION PRAYER GROUP:   2:00pm                             17 Shaftesbury Court.     
     Tell us if anyone needs our prayers.                           Contact: Jenny Wells (870981) 

 Wed JULIAN MEETING:  meets about twice a month                    at Jenny’s    57 Meadow Rd 
 All are very welcome at 11:30am as arranged                         or at Ruth’s   1 Montague Rd 
                                      Contact: Jenny Wells 870981  or  Ruth Treves Brown (863268) 

 Wed PATHFINDERS GAMES CLUB 7-8:30pm . (yrs 5-8)  Jimmy Young (384929)    
                                                                                                                            All Saints’ Hall 

 3rd Wed GRIEF AND LOSS SUPPORT  Lunch at 12:30pm for those who have been bereaved. 
                                                                                         Contact Thelma Harris (865785) 

 Thu HOME GROUP: 8:00pm on 2nd & 4th Thursdays.       Contact Linda Bisset (862115) 
 Thu TE’S     (Youth club for yr 9+)    7-9pm          Jimmy Young (384929)            Court House 
 Thu BELLRINGING: 8:00pm Priscilla Watt  (Captain of the Tower)  (863804)        St Peter’s 
 Fri LITTLE FISHES PARENT & TODDLER GROUP: 9:30-11:30am                 Court House   

 Weekly meetings with a short service 1st Fri in St Peter’s (10am)   
                                                                                             Nicole Addy-Varndell (864094) 

 Fri ST PETER’S CHOIR:   Children 7:00-8:30pm,  Adults 7:30-8:30pm.                     St Peter’s 
                                                     Contact: Adrian Davis (864722) or Jean Wild (866859) 
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 3rd Sat ABC PRAYER BREAKFAST: 8:00am for breakfast & prayers.   Various local churches 
 

May 
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Please see opposite for a full list of services at St Peter’s and All Saints’ churches.  

                             

                             review diary 

May 
Mon 1 6:15am May Morn Madrigals from the church tower  
   (Court House breakfast follows) .........................................St Peter’s 
Fri 4 10:00am Little Fishes Service ............................................................St Peter’s 
Sun 7  6:00pm Christian Aid Service...........................................................St Peter’s 
Mon 8 8:00pm Eucharist with Prayers for Healing .....................................St Peter’s 
Tue 9 10:15am Chuckles Service The House on the Rock..........................All Saints’ 
Wed 10 8:00pm All Saints’ Area Committee ...................... Landswood, Shootersway 
Sun 14 10.00am Children’s Society BERKHAMSTED WALK  
                     sets out from .........................................The Court House 
  6:00pm Choral Evensong..................................................................St Peter’s 
Wed 17 8:00pm St Peter’s Area Committee ......................................The Court House 
Sat 20 8:00am Association of Berkhamsted Churches  
                                             Prayer Breakfast ................... The Way Inn 
Sun 21 7:15pm Serenata Recital (harpsichord, ’cello, oboe & soprano)  
                                        in the Lady Chapel .........................St Peter’s 
Tue 23 10:15am Chuckles Service Our Hidden Friend ................................All Saints’ 
June 
Sat 3 10:00am Berkhamsted Team Council meeting ......... Potten End Parish Room 
Sun 4 9:30/10:00am  Pentecost –  
               Children’s First Communion ..............St Peter’s / All Saints’ 
Fri  9 10:00am Little Fishes Service ............................................................St Peter’s 
Sat 10 7:30pm The Bridgewater Band with Chiltern Chamber Choir 
                                                     - concert.............................St Peter’s 
Sun 11 6:00pm Choral Evensong..................................................................St Peter’s 
Tue 13 10:15am Chuckles Service The Good Samaritan..............................All Saints’ 
Thu 15 8:00pm Solemn Eucharist for Corpus Christi ..................................St Peter’s 
Sat 17 8:00am Association of Berkhamsted Churches  
                            Prayer Breakfast ......................Sacred Heart Church 
Sat 24  10:00am – 3:00pm  PETERTIDE FAIR........................in and around St Peter’s 
Tue 27 10:15am Chuckles Service The Loving Father .................................All Saints’ 
Tue 27 8:00pm Parochial Church Council meeting..........................The Court House 
Thu 29 8:00pm Patronal Festival Eucharist ..................................................St Peter’s 

                       review registers 
Baptisms (St Peter’s) 
26 March   George Edward Birch 
 

Funerals 
22 March Thomas George Cave West Herts Crematorium 
18 April Reginald Arthur Scarr St Peter’s Church (Kingshill) 
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                           review factfile 
 

                           review factfile 
ASSOCIATION OF BERKHAMSTED CHURCHES  
  

Telephone numbers to ring for times of services, etc.   
Northchurch Baptist Revd David Russell 877001 
  Mrs H Blundell 875021 
St Mary's Northchurch Revd Jonathan Gordon 871547 
All Saints' Anglican Revd Dr Michael Bowie 864194 
  Mr John Malcolm 874993 
All Saints' Methodist  Revd Paul Timmis 866324 
  Mrs Ida Rance 865829 
Sacred Heart (RC) Fr Peter Grant 863845 
  Mr Frank Furlong 862768                 
Society of Friends (Quakers)     The Clerk’s Team  288 High Street                         
Kings Road Church Pastor Billy Milton 864393 
  Dr Richard Walker 875614 
St Peter’s Revd Dr Michael Bowie 864194 
  Mrs Jean Green 878227 
Berkhamsted Baptist Mrs Pat Ginger 865817  
St Michael & All Angels, Revd David Abbott 865100 
           Sunnyside Mrs S Bright 875025 
St John the Evangelist, Revd David Abbott  865100 
         Bourne End Revd Dick Clarkson 873014                                                              
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The Revd Dr Michael Bowie,  Team Rector, The Rectory, Rectory Lane (864194)   
                                            (day off  Thursday) 
The Revd Prof. Luke Geoghegan (NSM),     16 Gravel Path, (866361) 
The Revd Canon Basil Jones (Hon.Asst.Priest),     17 Lochnell Road  (864485) 
Christina Billington (Diocesan Lay Minister),     13 Ashridge Rise  (385566) 
Marjorie Bowden (Reader),     16 Broadwater  (871283) 
Joan Cook (Reader),  The Gardeners Arms, Castle Street  (866278) 
John Malcolm (Reader), Landswood, Shootersway  (874993) 
Jenny Wells (Reader),      57 Meadow Road  (870981) 
Parish Administration:  Jean Green, The Parish Office, The Court House  (878227) 
Stewardship Recorder:  Miles Nicholas,    46 Fieldway  (871598) 
Churchwardens: Christopher Hunt, 11 The Firs, Wigginton (822607) 
 Tracy Robinson,     36 Trevelyan Way (863559)                              
Parochial Church Secretary: Pat Hunt,    11 The Firs, Wigginton  (822607) 
                Council:  Treasurer: Michael Robinson,    36 Trevelyan Way  (863559) 
 
Director of Music:  Adrian Davis   (864722) 
Asst. Director of Music:  Jean Wild (866859) 
Organist: Jonathan Lee    (0794 1113232) 
Weddings and Funerals,   
Banns of Marriage and  
Baptisms:  Fr Michael Bowie (864194) 
Bellringers (St Peter’s):  Priscilla Watt,    11 Cavalier Court, Chesham Road  (863804) 
 
 

 

Choirmaster: Peter McMunn  (874894) 
All Saints’ is an Anglican / Methodist  Local Ecumenical Partnership. 
Methodist minister:  The Revd Paul Timmis, 32 Finch Road  (866324) 
 

                       Published by Great Berkhamsted Parochial Church Council 
       Printed by TF Services, 29 Longfield Road, Tring, Herts, HP23 4DG (828254) 

                        review contacts 
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What & Where in St Peter’s?  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Answer next month  

 

Answer to April’s 
What & Where in St Peter’s?  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Metal supports for the church staging 
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PROFESSIONAL 

CLEANING SERVICES 
 

 Professional training and constant high standards are put 
into place in every home. 

We always make sure we do the best job possible 
 

 Maintaining a standard that others find hard to achieve 
 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING 
WE OPERATE AN HONEST PRICING PROMISE. THERE ARE NO 
HIDDEN COSTS OR FANCY SALES GIMMICKS. PRICES INCLUDE 
EVERYTHING TO GET THE JOB DONE PROPERLY. 
 

WE ALWAYS GIVE A FULL, FREE, NO-OBLIGATION SURVEY & 
QUOTATION PRIOR TO CARRYING OUT ANY CLEANING. WE 
DON’T GIVE PRICES OVER THE TELEPHONE. ACCURACY AND 
YOUR SATISFACTION IS VERY IMPORTANT TO US. WE ALWAYS 
MAKE SURE WE CAN CLEAN SAFELY AND TO THE HIGHEST 
STANDARDS. WE ARE OF COURSE FULLY INSURED; OUR 
BUSINESS IS BASED ON HONESTY & SATISFACTION. A LARGE 
PERCENTAGE OF OUR WORK COMES FROM REFERRAL & 
RECOMMENDATION. 

 

 WINDOW & CONSERVATORY  
CLEANING 

REGULAR MONTHLY CLEANING AVAILABLE  
USING PURE, HEATED WATER THROUGH WATER FED POLES   

        ~ MAKING STREAKS AND RUNS A THING OF THE PAST! 
SAFE, MODERN, INDUSTRY APPROVED TECHNIQUES WITHOUT 
THE USE OF LADDERS, FULL INSURANCE, TRAINING AND HIGH 
STANDARDS.                                       FREE QUOTATION AVAILABLE. 

 

PATIO & DRIVEWAY CLEANING 
KEEP YOUR PATIO AND GARDEN LOOKING CLEAN & TIDY 
FOR INSTANT KERB APPEAL. REDUCE THE DANGERS OF 
SLIPPING IN THE WET OR WINTER WEATHER BY REMOVING 
MOSS AND OTHER DEBRIS. BRING COLOURED PAVING BACK 
TO LIFE. 

 MAKE YOUR HOUSE STAND OUT FROM THE CROWD! 
 

FREE QUOTATIONS & FULLY INSURED. 
TO BOOK A FREE QUOTATION FOR ANY SERVICE PLEASE CALL NICOLA ON: 

01442 250679 (7am – 7pm  6 days) 
Murray’s Cleaning Services 

Let us take care of the cleaning so that your free time is leisure time 
www.murrayscleaningservices.co.uk                                        

19 Broom Hill, Hemel Hempstead 
  


